November 18, 2014

Otto Langer

President, VAPOR Society
6911 Dusany Place
Richmond, BC V7C 4N8

Dear Mr. Langer:

Re: VAPOR Society — Update on the Vancouver Airport Fuel Facilities Corporation’s
Judicial Review

This is to advise that Richmond City Council, at its Special meeting held on Monday, November 17,
2014, considered the above matter and adopted the following resolution:

(1)  That Richmond City Council remains opposed to the transport of jet fuel on
the Fraser River and supports the intent of the VAPOR / Otto Langer
Judicial Review case to have the Environmental Certificate quashed so that
the VAFFC is required to adopt an environmentally friendly and socially
safer mode of transport for jet fuel to YVR;

(2)  That Richmond City Council agrees that the environmental review process
as conducted by the BC Environmental Assessment Office and Port Metro
Vancouver was not fair, not transparent, and did not properly consult with
the public nor address the concerns of the City; and

3) That a letter of support reflecting the above principles be provided to
VAPOR.

If you have any questions on this matter, please feel free to contact Robert Gonzalez, General Manager,
Engineering & Public Works, at 604-276-4150

Yours truly,
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